
BUCKEYE LAKE VILLAGE 
MAYOR’S REPORT 

June 26, 2023 
 

 
May 23, 2023   Meeting with Nate Green – Montrose Group regarding  
                            Tax Incremental Finance (TIF) district.  Attending: Council 
President Linda Goodman, Toby Miller Public Works Director, Mayor Jeryne A. 
Peterson.  Explanation was given on what we need to do to start to create a TIF 
district.  Nate Green will be attending a future Council meeting to answer 
questions and explain to the Council members the process. 
 
May 24, 2023   Meeting with Frank Reed of Frost, Brown, & Todd Attorney at 
Law  
                           To discuss the Tax Increment Financing District (TIF). Attending: 
Council President Linda Goodman, Toby Miller Public Works Director, & Mayor 
Jeryne Peterson.   
 
May 24, 2023    Meeting with Burton Planning Services   
Attending:  Toby Miller Public Works Director & Mayor Jeryne Peterson 
discussed several up and coming issues with regards to the developments 
coming into the Village. 
 
May 27, 2023   Our Lady of Mount Carmel, Father Bill celebration and read a 
Proclamation for his 25 years in priesthood at the church after the mass.  A very 
nice pizza party was given and a celebration with the congregation. 
 
May 29, 2023   Historic Fountain Celebration and the presentation of a 
Proclamation from the Buckeye Lake Village. 
 
June 6, 2023 Attended a Parks & Recreation Commission Meeting. They are 
discussing the making of a Friends of the Parks group and trying to find people 
to engage and help with the Parks activities. 
 
June 7, 2023   Early morning Staff meeting 
 
 



 
 
June 7, 2023   
Meeting with our liaison Scott Brown, Assistant Auditor for the State of Ohio  
introduced him to Jennifer Dennis our Fiscal Officer and he did share with 
Jennifer if she has any questions and/or concerns to please call him as that is his 
job to assist us. 
 
June 8,2023    Zoom meeting with Nate Green regarding the TIF program. 
 
June 12, 2023   The Lunch program at Ryan-Braden Park started.  We start 
preparing the lunch at 11:30 AM and start serving 12:00 – 1:00 pm Monday 
through Friday until August 14 when the Kiddos start back to school.  Anyone 
that is interested in making a donation can do so at the Buckeye Lake Village 
office.  Or if you want to help that would be appreciated as well. 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Mayor Jeryne A. Peterson  
 

Don’t Drink and Drive  
 

 
 
 


